Interdisciplinarity Study Group

Notes from the meeting at 5.30pm on 16th June 2003

1-19 Torrington Place, Rm G22

Robert Biel (Development Planning Unit), Philip Dawid (Statistics), Brian Hurwitz (English, KCL), Tony Gardner-Medwin (Physiology), Stephen Rowland (Education and Professional Development) and David Schum (Rice University, USA) were present.

Arthur Miller, Rebecca Spang, Hasok Chang, Richard Meekin and Adrian Chown sent their apologies.

After introducing ourselves some general comments were made about interdisciplinarity, particularly the questions of whether interdisciplinarity might focus on disciplinary difference or areas of agreement between those from different disciplines. It was noted that social scientists are often concerned with difference, whereas natural scientists are more readily looking for patterns of agreement. Perhaps the way we are to understand interdisciplinarity itself depends upon our disciplinary perspective with social scientists and natural scientists emphasising difference and commonality respectively.

There was an extended discussion of the relationship between evidence and complexity and the ways in which complexity theory has been used in economics, physics, etc. Some concern was expressed that, at times, the transportation of such theories and metaphors across disciplinary boundaries can lead to inappropriate adoption of half understood ideas.  

We wondered whether there was a generic concept of evidence common across disciplines. Reference was made to data and facts, but these concepts seemed to be equally problematic. Observability was thought to be a criterion of evidence, but even that was not straightforward. There was a rather lengthy and philosophical argument about whether headaches are any less observable than tables and chairs (!) and the point was made that the acceptability of a claim to knowledge (like ‘I have a headache’, or ‘that is a table’) is very dependent upon the context.

Concluding that observability did not readily seem to be a criterion feature of evidence (and hence an important aspect common to all disciplines) the idea of skills was offered as a suggested way of thinking of the discipline. Some have used the idea of ‘community of practice’ in this sense. 

We also noted that ‘theory’ also means different things in different disciplines: in the sciences theories are perhaps more readily testable in ways which other scientists would acknowledge. In the humanities, theories often signify what scientists might call ‘standpoints’. What seemed to be important across the disciplines, however, was some sense of explanatory power. Looked at in this way, a theory (or indeed the discipline in which it is conceived) could then be viewed as “a means of making sense of contemporary reality”.

This statement seemed to have potential, although of course it raises many further questions. We would pursue those at our next meeting in October.

The next meeting of the Interdisciplinarity Study Group will be held in Room G22, 1-19 Torrington Place, at 5.30pm on Thursday 16th October. 

